WINTER NEWSLETTER



Stratham Cub Scout Pack 185

January 2015

Cub Scouts sold over \$10,000 in popcorn this fall!

2015 Committee

Ellen Elis, Cubmaster

Frank Mulcahy, Assistant Cubmaster

Kristen Mulcahy, Treasurer

Geri Denton, Committee Chair

Cathy Tallone, Assistant Comm. Chair

Kim Lehmann, Awards Chair

Miren Doody, Webmaster





Cub Scouts were out in force this fall selling popcorn. Going from door to door and working at show and sells at the Stratham Fair, Market Basket, Lowes, the Stratham Car & Bike Show, and the North Shore Mall, boys raised money for the Pack while gaining sales skill and earning confidence. Thank you to all the scouts who participated and to Mr. Mulcahy, our Popcorn Kernel! And congratulations to the top 3 salesmen in our Pack: Tyler Denton, Dante Mulcahy, and Vincent Labroad.

Upcoming Events



March 21, 2015

Get ready to race your car! Trophies, food, music, and fun!

Battleship Cove

April 18, 2015

Join hundreds of other scouts for the chance of a lifetime – sleeping on a real

D - 441 - -1-2--1

June Campout

June 6, 2015

Sleep out under the stars at Stratham Hill Park at our Crossover.



Museum of Science Sleepover



Nine families from Pack 185 participated in the annual MOS sleepover. A lightning show, science activity, and sleeping next to a T-Rex were just some of the fun things that happened!



Blue and Gold Awards Banquet

On February 7, Pack 185 celebrated its annual Blue and Gold banquet where the boys from Webelos II crossover to become Boy Scouts. A pot luck dinner rounded out the program, complete with a good luck cake for the boys. As the Webelos II boys crossed over the bridge, they were met by Boy Scouts from Troop 185. The evening ended with the playing of Taps by Boy Scout Nicky Denton. Good luck to our Webelos II boys. Thank you to Mr. Berwanger, Den Leader. We will miss all of you!

Andrew Berwanger, Evan Driscoll, James Horton, and EJ Murphy.



Charter Renewal



On December 6, we attended the Daniel Webster Charter Renewal event. Each year, Pack 185 must renew its charter in order to continue as an organization. We are pleased to report that we

were awarded "gold status" once again this year.

Think Summer!!

OK, so we have had a bit of snow this winter – last report was over 100 inches! So are you ready for summer yet? Then mark your calendar for Cub Scout Summer Camp – July 12-16. Join scouts

from Pack 185 and others throughout NH at Camp Carpenter for 4 nights and 5 days of outdoor fun and adventure. The theme



this year is "Medieval, Cubs of the Round Table!' Swimming, hiking, archery, camping, sports, nature, and crafts are just some of the fun activities of summer camp.

Cub Scout Committee and Den Leaders' Emails

Ellen Ellis <u>ladye@ronellis.us</u>
Geri Denton glakey@comcast.net
Cathy Tallone <u>cathytallone@hotmail.com</u>
Miren Doody <u>mirendoody@gmail.com</u>
Dave Mollica <u>dave@nesales.com</u>
Brian Dekoning brianwdekoning@gmail.com

Frank Mulcahy frank_mulcahy@hotmail.com
Kristen Mulcahy kmulcahy@outlook.com
Kim Lehmann klehmann33@yahoo.com
Chris Boulbol chris.boulbol@centurylink.com
Neil Bergeron neil.bergeron@lonza.com